
                                            Village of Crooksville 

                                       Council Workshop Meeting 

                                                 May 22, 2023 

 

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr 

Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern and Ms. Smith. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney 

Edwards were also present. Mr. Walters was absent.  

First up on the agenda, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she would like to ask for tentative approval for 

building permit of a fence for 144 Vaughn St. There have been issues with the neighbors and she 

believes that it would be best if they can get started. The paperwork is all in order. The Council 

all agreed and Mrs. Tumblin stated she will put it on for official approval at the next meeting. 

Next is the Demo Permit for 321 Winter St. It was one of the houses that was destroyed by fire. 

Mr. Allen’s place of employment is donating time, labor and equipment to tear this down free of 

charge for him. 

Mrs. Tumblin stated that the auditors have been working on the 2020-2021 audit. Mrs. Edwards 

said the auditors want the Village to do a few fund balance adjustments. She passed around 

papers that showed what the auditors wanted. She also stated at the next meeting that she has 

some transfers that were put into our system but never approved. We will have to go back and 

approve them and make them retroactive from 2020 and 2021.  

Mrs. Tumblin stated that we are still looking for a Pool Manager.  

Next, Mrs. Tumblin discussed the Ohio Rural Water Association offers classes where they come 

in and smoke the sewers. The only cost to us would be the cost of the smoke and the lunch for 

the participants. They would be able to smoke almost the entire village in one day. 

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin looked into the State Highway Fund. She stated that they said it doesn’t 

matter if we are working out there or if we hire someone in to work there as long as the work is 

being done out on the state highway, the funds can be used.  

Mrs. Tumblin stated that Adam will be at the next workshop meeting to answer any questions 

regarding Roseville. 

Mayor Mohler stated that Memorial Day Services will be Monday morning. Breakfast will be at 

the Masonic Lodge starting at 6:30. Services will begin at Illiff Church at 9 and the parade will 

be at 10:00 to the cemetery. The 13th Annual Community Days Celebration will be Saturday, 

June 24. 

Mr. Locke asked how much Covid money we have left and that we need to find a place to use it.  

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned. 



_____________________________________    _______________________________________ 

Chris Mohler                                                         Courtney Edwards 

Mayor                                                                    Fiscal Officer 

 

 


